	Horton Grange Primary Year 4 Newsletter

Autumn 1 in Year 4 2023 -24

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back after the holiday, we hope that you and the children had a well-deserved break.  Please make sure your child has the best possible start to their time in Year 4 by making sure they come to school on time, in full school uniform, with their book bag and a warm, waterproof coat. The children will receive their English and Maths homework every Wednesday, which needs to be returned by the following Monday. This is in addition to reading every night and learning spellings for the weekly spelling test on Mondays. Thanks for your continued support. 
Year 4 Staff  

	Maths

This half term the children will be looking at place value. They will be looking at numbers up to 10,000. Children will learn how to use partitioning and flexible partitioning, find missing intervals on number lines and estimating numbers on a number line. They will be solving problems and developing their abilities to calculate mentally. Please help your children by revising their mental maths calculations. 
	English

This half term, your children will have the fantastic opportunity to use a high-quality text called ‘Mouse, Bird, Snake, Wolf’’, which will inspire a variety of writing opportunities and a chance to develop many reading skills. Children will discuss the text in depth and have an opportunity to act out parts of the story and reinvent it in their own way. The children will also be developing their reading skills in guided reading exploring a range of texts.

	Science  

In Science, the children will be learning about food and the digestive system. They will be looking at the main parts of the mouth and teeth and their functions. This will be linked to food chains. 

The children will also be learning about sound and how sound is made and how it travels. 
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	History

This half term the children will be learning about Invasion and looking at life in Britain after the Roman empire.  
Times Tables

As you are all aware your child will be tested on their times tables at the end of the year. Please help your child to practise their times tables at home and learn them fluently and quickly.
	PHSE

This half term the PSHE topic is Me and My Relationships. The children will explore what a relationship is and what this means to them. 

	
	
	
	MFL

The children will be learning to speak Spanish in their MFL lessons. They will be recapping phonetics and learning how to present themselves. E.g. Mi llama, Yo, Tengo.  

	Physical Education 

In PE next half our focus will be Gymnastics.  
	Music

This half term children will be developing their knowledge of describing different genres of music. 
Computing
The children will be learning about the internet and network systems.
	Swimming
Your child will be going swimming every Wednesday morning. Please ensure they bring a swimming costume, trunks and a towel. 
	RE 

Our topic question in RE this term is ‘What do different people believe about God?’. 
Children will explore the 6 main religions.


